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Dear students, families and friends,  

Despite the cold, wet night last week, it was wonderful to see so many families come 

along to our evening opening of the Arts Festival glow gallery and gallery walk. The 

range and quality of artwork on display was impressive and a real testament to the 

hard work of our students and art teacher, Mrs Johnson, throughout the year. Well 

done to our students, I really enjoyed seeing your artistic talents on display as well as 

seeing you delight in sharing your work with your families. Thanks to Mrs Johnson for all the hard work 

and many hours setting up the displays of artwork and organising the other arts incursions which were 

universally enjoyed. We appreciate your efforts to showcase our students’ creativity.  

Last week saw a group of year 3-6 students competing at the district athletics finals. Despite 

the horrible weather, our students displayed incredible resilience and sportsmanship. Many 

have progressed through to the regional finals next term. We wish them all the best. Thanks 

to Paul Harris who returned to school absolutely drenched after supervising the shot put all 

day and the other teachers who helped rally our team on the day. It took everyone a while 

to thaw out once they returned to school!  

 

This week, Oscar one of year 6 students, has been competing in the national boys’ netball 

competition in Perth after being selected to represent Victoria in the Victorian State 

Schools’ netball team. This is an incredible achievement from Oscar who only started 

playing netball earlier this year as part of interschool sport. This, like the Arts festival, is a 

tangible example of why we try to offer our students as many opportunities as possible to try new things 

– you never know what opportunities will come from it. Well done, Oscar.  

 

 

 

With a spectacular weather forecast for the first week of the term holidays, I hope everyone gets the 

chance to enjoy the sunshine and to get lots of rest and relaxation ready for the final term of the year. For 

our year 6s, the final term of their primary school years is sure to fly by with a mix of emotions to be felt 

by students as they begin to shift their thinking to secondary school.  
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Week one next term is going to be an exciting start to the term. The col-

our fun run on Tuesday 3rd is sure to be a highlight of the whole year. 

The amount of money raised so far is quite amazing with over $12,500 

raised so far. We are well on track to pass the 2020 total of $17,000. 

There are a range of incentives to get kids raising funds, with the child 

who raises the most across the whole school earning the opportunity to slime the principal, or kids who 

raise over $500 the chance to colour a teacher. Thanks to the team of parents who have been organis-

ing this fundraiser for our school.  

 

 

Good luck to our year 3/4 students who will be heading off to their camp 

down in Waratah Bay in week one next term. I am sure the camp will be a great experience in which 

they develop their independence and resilience when trying new things and strengthening their friend-

ships.  

There will be lots of action happening around the school once again, with the remaining classrooms be-

ing painted and some spaces getting new carpets. There will also be further landscaping works happen-

ing in the new nature play area and the creation of the new pathway in memory of Mrs O’Hare will 

commence. We have plans for an official opening in week 3 next term. More details to come. Being in a 

bushfire prone area, we are required to reduce vegetation around school buildings. Some minor vege-

tation removal around buildings will occur over the term break and into next term.  

 

 

 

 

 

Don’t forget, tomorrow is Footy Day so come dressed in your favorite footy team (or any other sporting 

team) colours. There is also a special footy lunch for students who have already pre ordered. The school 

day finishes at the usual time of 3.30pm.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a great term break,  

Trevor Vass.  
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